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Name of Organization:  Space Medicine Branch of Aerospace Medical Association 

President:  K. Jeffrey Meyers, M.D. 1998-99

Representative to Council:  Denise L. Baisden, M.D.

Representative to Nominating Committee:  David A. Tipton, M.D. 

Demographics

There are 302 members currently in the Space Medicine Branch (SMB) as of October, 1998.  Since last report there have been 15 new members and 1 reinstatement for an overall increase of 16 members from 285 in April, 1998.  The current balance of the Branch is US $3039.40.  

Awards/News/Activities

The 47th Annual SMB Business Luncheon occurred on Thursday, May 21, 1998 at 12:00 noon at the Seattle Convention Center, Seattle, Washington.  The Branch’s Strughold Award was presented by our Awards Committee to Dr. Valery Polyakov, cosmonaut-researcher, for excellence in Aerospace Medicine.  Dr. Polyakov is deputy director of the Institute of Biomedical Problems in Moscow, Russia, and is primary supervisor for medical support for the space station Mir.  He was given the award for his world record 14 months in space, his life-long dedication to space medicine and his major contributions to long-duration spaceflight.  Also during the luncheon the Awards Committee presented Dr. Jeffrey Jones with the Branch’s Young Investigator Award for his research using chemicals to protect cells from potential space radiation.  The SMB received 77 abstracts for consideration of this award of which 14 finalists, two honorable mention, and one winner were chosen.  

Dr. Charles A. Berry was our featured speaker for the luncheon.

(SEE MINUTES OF MEETING AND MIN OF LUNCHEON) The emblem of the Space Medicine Branch was made into a four-inch diameter color patch in which one has been flown on a Space Shuttle mission last year.  The patches were for sale during the AsMA meeting and have also been made available to purchase throughout the year through the secretary/treasurer.  Sales of the patch helped to defray the cost of the Branch’s business luncheon.

A SMB resolution supporting human space flight travel was passed in the AsMA Council Meeting and in the AsMA Business Luncheon this past year.  

Scientific Program
The SMB sponsored two panel sessions at the 1997 Scientific Program Meeting this year on Wednesday May 14th.   The two sessions were entitled: “Psychosocial Findings from Recent Space Simulation Studies” and “Psychosocial Support for Astronauts” both chaired by thier primary investigator, Dr. Nick Kanas. 

Items Requiring Council Action
None 

Synopsis

TBD by President and/me 

